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Friday 27th October 2023 
 
Dear members of the St. Peter's Catholic Academy community, 
 
I am absolutely thrilled to share some wonderful news with all of you. After careful consideration and with 
the support of the Governors and Diocese, it is our pleasure to announce the appointment of Mr. Hodgson as 
the new Principal of St. Peter's Catholic Academy. This decision comes as we bid a fond farewell to Mrs. 
Snee, who has decided to retire at Christmas. 
 
First and foremost, I would like to express my heartfelt gratitude to Mrs. Snee for her years of outstanding 
dedication and tireless efforts. Her contributions to the school community have been immeasurable, and her 
absence will be deeply felt. We wish her a retirement filled with joy and fulfilment. 
 
This year, we were proud to announce that the school achieved an "Outstanding" rating in all sections of the 
Catholic Schools Inspection (CSI). This achievement is a testament to the dedication and hard work of Mrs. 
Snee and the entire St. Peter's team. 
 
As we embark on this new chapter, I have complete faith in the strength and unity of our school community. 
Let us join together to offer our full support to Mr. Hodgson as he takes on his new role as Principal. 
Together, we can create an environment that fosters growth, learning, and success for our children, with 
Christ at the centre of all that we do. 
 
In closing, I want to extend my warmest wishes to each and every one of you. I am genuinely excited about 
the prospects of working alongside Mr. Hodgson to provide a nurturing and caring school community that 
our exceptional children deserve. I am confident that, with our collective efforts, we will continue to 
cultivate an environment that empowers our students to thrive. 
 
Thank you for your unwavering support and dedication to St. Peter's Catholic Academy and The Newman 
Catholic Collegiate. Your commitment is what makes our community so special. 
 
Yours faithfully, 
 
Dr. G. Meller 
Chair of Directors 
The Newman Catholic Collegiate 
 

 

 

83, Little Chell Lane 
Tunstall 

Stoke on Trent 
ST6 6LZ 

Telephone:   01782 821995 
Email:   ibeardmore@newmancc.co.uk 

 


